
Executive Summary: 

 

• Justice Benefits – Contract # CE71019 extension 

 

• January 1, 2011 through December 31, 2012 

 

• Fund/Org – 12009/3501100 

 

 

• The Sheriff Department has been applying for and receiving federal funds from 

the US Department of Justice since 1994 for the State Criminal Alien Assistance 

Program (CFDA No. 16.606) This program is to reimburse states and localities 

for correctional officer salary costs incurred for holding undocumented criminal 

aliens who have at least one felony or two misdemeanor convictions for violation 

of state or local law, and who are incarcerated for at least 4 consecutive days 

during the reporting period.  Justice Benefits helps the Denver Sheriff Department 

maximize the award granted to us through this program.  As compensation for 

assisting us apply for the 2011 and 2012 State Criminal Alien Assistance 

Program, the Sheriff Department will pay Justice Benefits 8% of the total award.   

 


